

## NORTH CAROLINA PUBLIC STAFF UTILITIES COMMISSION

March 27, 2023

Ms. A. Shonta Dunston, Chief Clerk North Carolina Utilities Commission 4325 Mail Service Center Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4300

Re: Docket No. W-218, Sub 526A – Conservation Pilot Program Annual

Reconciliation Request

Dear Ms. Dunston:

On February 7, 2023, Aqua North Carolina, Inc. (Applicant), filed a request for a Conservation Pilot Program annual revenue reconciliation for the calendar year 2022, with supporting affidavit of Dean R. Gearhart and Appendix A. The request was made pursuant to Ordering Paragraph 15 of the Commission's *Order Approving Partial Settlement Agreement and Stipulation, Deciding Contested Issues, Granting Partial Rate Increase, and Requiring Customer Notice* issued on October 26, 2020, in Docket No. W-218, Sub 526. Based on its review of the request and the Commission's *Order Approving Conservation Pilot Program Revenue Reconciliation Bill Credit and Requiring Customer Notice* issued in this docket on August 1, 2022, the Public Staff has no objection to the Applicant implementing the requested surcharge.

I am forwarding a copy of this letter to all parties of record.

Sincerely,

Electronically submitted
/s/ Megan Jost
Staff Attorney
megan.jost@psncuc.nc.gov

cc: Parties of Record

Executive Director (919) 733-2435

Communications (919) 733-2810

Economic Research (919) 733-2902 Legal (919) 733-6110 Transportation (919) 733-7766

Accounting (919) 733-4279

Consumer Services (919) 733-9277

Electric (919) 733-2267

Natural Gas (919) 733-4326

Water (919) 733-5610